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Dear parents and carers 
 

Through this first week of Spring Term 2 we started our reflections on 
the Season of Lent.  In our assemblies, we reflected on how this is a 
time for us to pause and think about how we can become better people 
and be more ready to listen to the Gospel message.  
 
On Wednesday, our Year 6 pupils took part in workshops led by an ar-
chitect who is working on the redevelopment of the play area in Nurse-
ry Row Park which is very close to our school building.  This was a great 
opportunity for our children to contribute and share their ideas about 
what they would like to see in the local  area.  
 

On Thursday, most classes took part in a special Thursday assembly on  
the FIZZ FREE FEB challenge.  We now have just one more week of this 
challenge and hope that a large number of children will see this to the 
very end. 
 
Today, Class 5E led our Friday Assembly which included different reflec-
tion on this season of Lent and their work on the theme of Friendship 
using the text ‘Stig of the Dump’. 
 

Thank you and have a good weekend. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following are some of the 
important dates to remember: 

 

Monday 26th February 

Year 3 Trip to Kew Gardens 

 

Tuesday 27th February 

Whole school Mass in church at 
9.30 am. 

Parents invited 

 

Friday 1st March 

Class Assembly - 1L 

Parents of children in 1L invited 
to attend in Building 1. 

 

Thursday 7th  March 

WORLD BOOK DAY 

WORLD BOOK DAY 
We will be celebrating  

World Book Day 2024 on 

Thursday 7th March 

One of the activities we are planning 
is a  

Character Competition. 
Children are to dress up as their    

favourite book character and to be in 
the chance of winning a prize. 

 
Look out for up coming events soon. 

NEWSLETTER ONLINE 

For an    extended version of our 

school newsletter 

please visit our web-

http://www.englishmartyrsrcprimary.co.uk
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Every week our Mid-day meals 

supervisors award starts to pupils 

who show our school values   

during lunchtime breaks. 

The following are the names of 

our Star children for this week.   

 

Nursery:  

Khadija, Louis 

Reception: 

Godlove, Lorenzo 

Year 1:  

Valeria 

Year 2:  

Sarah, Harli 

Year 3: 

Simone, Canaan 

Year 4: 

Augusta, Jheison 

Year 5: 

Steve 

Year 6: 

Sky-Rae, Dulcie, Alicia, Alisha 

AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITY CLUBS 

Parents of children attending any of our After School Activity 
clubs need to make sure that the £10 contribution is paid using 
PARENT PAY.  When this is not settled places will be withdrawn 
and offered to other children on the waiting list.    

HOMEWORK 

Please remember that our teachers continue to set Homework 

for children on MS Teams.     

A schedule for the week is posted 

online by teachers every Monday 

for children to work through    

during the week.  Our normal 

homework pattern is as follows:  

Mondays -  Spelling 

Tuesdays - Online Maths 

Wednesday - The Wednesday Word 

Thursday - Writing task 

Friday - Reading task.  

 
 

 
 
 
We are gearing up for an exciting Science Week at English 
Martyrs’ during the week of 18th March! This year during Sci-
ence Week we would like to give our pupils the chance to 
meet individuals with careers in the scientific field and provide 
them with the realisation that a career as a science profession-
al could one day be them. 
 
If you are (or know someone who might be) a scientist, re-
searcher, or professional in any scientific or STEM domain, 
could share a small amount of your time during the week of 
the 18th of March, and would love to inspire young minds by 
sharing your journey and expertise, I would love to hear from 
you! Please do reach out to the front office who will direct your 
query to me, so that I can contact you. 

More details of Science Week will also be coming very soon. 

Ms Zammit 

Science and DT Lead  



 

CLASS  4G  

 

Class 4G have been working on their new book for this 

term Farther. We have been using picture cues and 

symbolism within art to make predictions about the 

text. This is helping us to develop our inference skills 

when listening to the story.  

We have learnt what makes an open question and a 

closed question. Therefore, we have asked open ques-

tions about the book to find out more about the main 

characters, especially the farther. If we ask an open 

question we will obtain more detail from the person 

from whom we are questioning.   

RECEPTION CLASS 

In Reception Class this week we have started reading our new book 

‘TheTiny Seed’ by Eric Carle. The children looked at different seeds and 

played a game to guess which plant they would grow.  We then read the 

book and looked at the different ways seeds can be planted and that 

they are not only planted just by humans.  

We planted our own seeds and the class are 

looking forward to looking after their plants and 

supporting them to grow. 

At circle time we have been discussing what makes a good friend thinking about how we 

can display our school value fairness within our friendships.

The children thought of being kind to one another showing fairness by takings using our 

manners and treating everyone with respect.  

CLASS  2E 

In 2E this week we have 

been writing letters of 

advice based on ‘The 

Bear under the Stairs.” 

In maths we have been 

dividing numbers and 

solving missing number 

problems involving division. We have been checking 

on our growing 

plants everyday to 

make sure they 

have enough water 

and sunlight for sci-

ence. We are con-

tinuing to learn 

about climate 

change and we are planning to use our mapping skills 

to think about how to help the local area. In RE we 

have been talking 

about the im-

portance of Mass 

and all the special 

items we find in 

church. 

 






